
VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Professional Development Advisory
Date: Monday, October 26, 2016
Present:  Kammy Algiers, Kristin Clark, Philip Clinton, Eileen Crump, Gig Fiumerodo, Helen Galindo, Jennifer Garcia, Bill Hart, Chief Sidnam, Lynn Wright.
Recorder:  Dora Hartman
Absent:  David Bransky, Tania DeClerck, Joe Esquivel, Jennifer Garner, Dan Kumpf, Michelle Millea, Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford, Ryan Petitfils, Maria Reyes Sanchez. 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm.
	none
	
	

	Welcome
	Philip Clinton called the meeting to order.
	none
	
	

	Approval of previous Meeting Minutes
	K. Algiers moved to approve the September 2016 meeting minutes and K. Clark seconded the motion.
	The September 2016 meeting minutes were approved.
	
	

	Review of Fall 2016 Workshops
	The discussion revolved about the low attendance at workshops and how to market them. It was decided that the Sciences Division office would generate flyers to send to all faculty and that weekly reminder would be send to all faculty to increase attendance.  Presenters will also be asked to help promote their workshop. A. Kolesnik will be asked to send them campus wide. Consider offering workshops on fixed dates & location, such as 3rd Wednesday in ASC-140.
A checkoff list will be generated to track process, starting in the Spring 2017 workshops
	Send blurbs to the Sciences Division for flyer development.
Ask presenter to market their workshops

Generate checkoff list
	
	Eileen
Eileen
J. Garcia

	Program Review

	The following funds were approved:
· $25,000 were allocated for the Diversity in Culture event.

· New Faculty/Classified orientation/Experience $17,000
· Release time for classified was approved at 30%; for faculty at .2  for a combined $23,000
· PD events Workshops/events $15,000
· Honorariums $5,000

The question arised as to who is going to pay for the Student workers appreciation lunch in the spring. PD paid for it in the past.
	
	
	

	Diversity in Culture Festival
	On November 7 and 8 there will be informational meetings for faculty, who responded that would like to be involved in this committee. About 10 people responded.
Oral history symposium is scheduled for Nov. 5.  Gigi expects to contact faculty who will be going to the Cuban Trade and bring that information to the colloquium.

Gwen spent more than expected on the Art Festival and will give some back to the Diversity in Culture Festival


	Put colloquium on the Agenda
	
	Dora

	Cultural Responsive Training
	Tabled for next meeting
	
	
	

	Grants Submission update
	Two grants have been submitted. There will be a response for the $50,000 in two weeks.
The other grant is due before November; they will respond in January.
	
	
	

	Faculty Academy
	K. Algiers reported that data are available showing that Faculty Academy benefited the success rate of targeted groups.  Over 3,000 students were affected in one year. This was instrumental in allowing Faculty Academy to continue.
	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	November 28, 2016
	
	
	



